
TAINUI TRADING POST 
MARCH 2016 

AWAKINO CHRISTIAN CHURCH MEETINGS 
Every 2nd and 4th Sunday 

Awakino Hall, 2.00pm 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

Every 1st and 3rd Friday, 

328 Mohakatino Rd, 2.00pm 

ENQUIRIES PHONE 06 7529124 

 

All copy for the Tainui Trading Post due by 20th of the month. 

E-mail: tainuitradingpost@gmail.com - or post to Tainui Trading Post, PO Box 9, Mokau 4350 

  TAINUI ST JOHN 

Our service urgently requires VOLUNTEERS  

 to help with the operation of 
OUR AMBULANCE SERVICE. 

        CONTACT LYNETTE ADAMS (07) 877 8877 

e-mail:lynadams@clear.net.nz 

  ERIC CRYER (06) 752 5821 

TAINUI PLAYGROUP 
Plenty of interacting through creative, outdoor and 

structured activities for your children. 

Lots of fun and great for the development and social skills 

of your child. 

Bring morning tea for your child. 

Everyone welcome. 

Where: Tainui Street, Mokau 

When: Wednesday, 9am till noon 

Cost: $3 session, $20 term. $30 family. Under 1 free 

Liz Ansell 7529 795      Christy Lowry 7529 132 

NURSE’S NOTICE 
 

For Emergencies DIAL 111 

If you need a response today   

PH 0800 735 466 & Ambulance Control in New Plymouth  

will contact  either Taranaki Base Hospital  

Emergency Department or New Plymouth District Nursing. 

Otherwise leave a message on (06) 752 9723.  

This phone will be cleared daily. 

CLINIC HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9.00am - 11.00am.  

I will be in the area all day Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

 Ring early & leave a message & I will contact with you. 

Services available include:  * Blood pressure monitoring 

* Blood sugar monitoring (diabetes check)  * Wound care 

(dressings) *  Immunisations *  Cervical screening (by appointment) 

* Lifestyle and health education * Pregnancy tests 

* Home visits by appointment. 
 

PATSY BODGER, MOKAU DISTRICT NURSE 

 

Happy Easter! 

ST PETER’S BY THE SEA 
“The Lord is my rock, and my fortress, and my deliverer; my 

God, my strength, in whom I will trust.”  

Psalm 18:20 

 

March 6th Communion Service, visiting Minister 2 p.m. 

March 20th Family Service, visiting Minister 2 p.m. 

 

All welcome to services and to join us for afternoon tea 

afterwards. 

Enquiries to D. Lowry  752 9123 

 OUR LADY OF THE WAYSIDE  

CATHOLIC CHURCH MASS 

Easter Saturday 26th March at 5 p.m. 

 PROGRESS TRANSPORT LIMITED 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 

“Enjoy the little things for one day you may 

look back and realise they were the big things ” 

PH (07) 877 8058   FAX (07) 877 8061  

WHITEBAIT INN 
57 North Street, Mokau 

 

REGULAR OPENING HOURS 

7am -.30pm Monday to Saturday 

8am - 6.30pm Sunday 
 

March Holiday Trading Hours: 

 Taranaki Anniversary 14 March 8am – 6.30pm 

 Good Friday 25 March  8am – 6pm 

 Easter Saturday 26 March 7am – 6.30pm 

 Easter Sunday 27 March 8am – 6.30pm 

 Easter Monday 28 March 8am -6.30pm 
 

 

COMMUNITY LIBRARIES 
Awakino Library Contact JENNY LEWIS: PH 7529 838 

Mokau Library Contact  ALLISON HAMILTON: PH 7529 855 

Hi from Tainui Playgroup,   

As quite a few of our older children have graduated to school 

our playgroup is quite low in numbers at the moment and 

this means we have less parents to help with the running of 

our facility. We have a great facility and resources, and other 

preschool options are some distance away, so it would be 

great if we could stay up and running. If anyone feels they 

could lend us a hand with the maintenance of our facility or 

on the committee, we would really appreciate the support. 

Likewise if there is anyone with young children who has 

never visited, we’d love to see you. We will have a general 

meeting at the playgroup rooms, 32 Tainui St, on Wednesday 

the 16th March at 7:00 p.m. so please feel free to come along 

if you would like to support us. 

Christy Lowry  

Secretary 
RIVER RUN CAFÉ 

for a great whitebait experience! 
 

 

State Highway 3, Mokau, Taranaki 

ph 06 7529 9859 

Opening hours 7.00 am to 7.00 pm 

CAFÉ WORKER WANTED 

APPLY IN PERSON 

AT THE RIVER RUN CAFE 

Staff Vacancy 
Whitebait Inn Camp Ground Cleaner  

Hours Negotiable 
Phone Clare on 067529715 or 

email clareanddave@clear.net.nz. 

mailto:clareanddave@clear.net.nz


REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN 

PETER MCNEICE 

For any general electrical wiring & repairs 

Mileage from Mokau only 
PHONE 06 769 9596 

MOBILE 0274 456456 

e-mail: marg_peter@slingshot.co.nz 

M O K A U   M O T E L 
 

 Luxury Apartments 
Spa ensuite 

Family Studios 
Panoramic Views 

 

LAUREL & MURRAY REED 

 

Phone 06 752 9725  
email: laurel.murray@xtra.co.nz 

 

Coast Road, North Taranaki  P.O.Box 38, Mokau 

 

HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

For Rental 
Mokau Beach Bach:- Sleeps eight; five minutes 

walk to the sea and the river. Off street parking with 
parking for the boat. Porta Cot and Highchair available 

 

Contact GRAEME OR CHERYL 06 7539922 

 

MOKAU HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 
 

Tasman Sunset Studio * Room with a View 
Mount Egmont/Taranaki and the Tasman Sea. 

Set in peaceful surroundings. 

 

MARIE & JOHN CASFORD 
 

 PO BOX 58 MOKAU 
PHONE/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

 

 

 

 

When  PUSH  comes to  S H O V E 

Make  the  earth                 for  you 

 

KOMATSU  D41 BULLDOZER 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding 

 
PH: JOHN CASFORD 06 529115 

CASUAL STOCKWORK 

Also casual Mustering and Farm Minding. 
JOHN & MARIE CASFORD  PH/FAX: (06) 752 9115 

MAIN ROAD AWAKINO  

06 752 9885 
  HOURS:   6.30AM   TO  9PM  MON-SAT 

                   8. 00AM TO  9PM  SUNDAY 

We have a large grocery range available for sale as well as 

fishing gear, car accessories, hardware and much 

more.  Automotive and motorcycle servicing and 

repairs.  Competitive tyre prices.  Exchange gas bottles and hire 

equipment available 
 

 

GEORGE & MARIE HONNOR 

We have builders mix and cement for those odd concreting  

jobs around the home and lime to sweeten the garden  

@ $10.00 a 20 kg bag. 

George & Marie Honnor 

At the old Mokau Dairy Factory 
PH: (06) 752 9806 

 

URENUI WOOLS 

Wanted 

Wool, Dags, Oddments, Shed cleanouts. 

In shed payments 

 

BARRY DUNCAN 

0272759969 A/H 067523737 



 TAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Excerpt from “The History of the Te Horo Tunnel” 
It seems barely credible today, but the Te Horo cliff, in the early 1880’s zig-zagged with a precarious horse track, was part of the main 

overland bush and beach route to Auckland, via Kawhia and Raglan. 

 

The tunnel project was abandoned when war broke out in 1860 – and when an engineering re-assessment discovered that the two tunnels 

were off track and would never have met in the middle.  It was realigned and completed in the 1880’s after a Mr Rigby drowned trying to 

ride his horse around what is now known as Rigby’s Point, just north of the tunnel. 

      

Closed in 1995 by the Department of Conservation because its damp, arched walls had become dangerously unstable, the tunnel was once 

a lifeline between the end of the road at Uruti and last century’s pioneer 100-acre farms around the Tongaporutu, Mokau, Mohakatino and 

Awakino rivers. It is estimated that 150,000 sheep and 80,000 cattle passed through the tunnel on their cost-saving way to the Waitara 

freezing works.  The last mob was in 1960. 

      

In the turn-of-the-century years before a clay road climbed to Mt Messenger and twisted down the valleys to Awakino and its gorge link to 

Te Kuiti, cherished mail and life-sustaining supplies were pack-horsed by men like Tommy Thompson along the Whitecliffs beach and up 

the steep tunnel. 

      

Honora Walsh had reason to both bless and curse the tunnel.  Sixteen years out from Ireland farming at Papatawa, she and her husband 

Edward paid £1 an acre for 400 acres at Hutiwai, 10km inland from Tongaporutu in 1898. 

      

With her father-in-law and her seven children, Honora followed her husband after several weeks, after giving him time to prepare a family 

home.  They caught the train from Woodville to Waitara, stayed a night in an hotel before taking a Cobb & Co coach over six muddy miles 

(10km) to Pukearuhe, wrote son Thomas many years later. 

     “We left the coach there – there was no road from here to our journey’s end.  It is just too terrible to imagine what my mother went 

through and must have suffered… 

     “We had a riding horse with us.  John and Gerald (a baby then) rode the horse and carried our few belongings.  The rest of us had to 

walk about 15 miles….” 

      

After racing against the encroaching tide, Honora shepherded her family into the tunnel – “dark and wet with mud 18 inches deep,” wrote 

Thomas in diaries stored among the memorabilia at Mokau’s Tainui Museum which honours the district’s Maori and settler ancestry. 

      

After struggling through bush for another five miles the Walsh family came into open space. 

“Then we saw a house.  Poor Mother sobbed.  This was a bush farm in the wilds. We saw a family waiting to welcome us with afternoon 

tea on the grass.  God bless those people.  This gave us heart to carry on, another four miles on a track to the Tongaporutu River.” 

     There a canoe took them, three at a time, across the river and a mile up a subsidiary river, the Mangahutiwai.  The passengers had to 

climb, very carefully, from the precariously balanced canoe on to a steep muddy bank and trudge another mile through the bush to their 

new home – a ponga hut with a nikau-frond roof and split-timber chimney hung with wires for kettles and cooking pots. 

      

Historical revisionists to-day try to paint colonial settlers as being cruel and uncaring about the waning Maori culture:  But they were cruel 

on themselves and their children.  There was no room for such luxury. 

      

It was a year before Honora Walsh had her first visitor, a neighbouring farmer’s wife; two years before the family moved to a pit-sawn 

timber home of five rooms and a kitchen; five years before the farm was producing enough home-made butter to sell to Newton King in 

New Plymouth for seven pence a pound; and 10 years before 200 acres of bush was cleared and grassed for Thomas and brother John to 

take over, and their parents, Edward and Honora, bought the Awakino private hotel. 

 

 

 

 

 

Heidi's Mobile Hairdressing 

LOOK @ ME 

LOOK @ ME 
LOOK @ ME 

Appointments to suit you 

Stockist of professional Hair Products 
:Macadamia Range 

:Affinage…:Tigi….Bed Head…. 
For all your styling needs 

Fully mobile unit inc back basin CUTS 

COLORS 
CURLS 

06-7529-780 

LeReve Aromatherapy and Fragrance 
 

Introducing 100% pure essential oils 
Ready To Enjoy range of Roll Ons, Body and Bath Oils for 
all the family..inc pets 

100% Natural Soy Wellness and Fragrant Candles 
Exquisite Parfum, Body Lotions, Body Mists 

Mens Fragrance and After Shave Balms 
 
These beautiful high quality products are the perfect gift 
 
Contact Heidi for your private consultation 

Or book a fun Rendezvous to receive bonus gifts and 
discounts 
Do your Xmas shopping from the comfort of your own 
home invite friends, family, workmates and neighbours 
 
Phone Heidi… 067529780 
            Txt… 0276791931 

        Email... h.presto13@gmail.com and Facebook 

mailto:h.presto13@gmail.com


 

Reminder to all Dog Owners 
 
It is important that dog ownership details on Council record are kept up-to-date. WDC encourages all dog 

owners to notify us of any changes in their dog ownership status. This includes: 

 

 Advising when dog has died 

 Advising when dog is no longer in possession (eg. lost, stolen) 

 Advising change of dog's address 

 Advising change of dog ownership 

 Advising any change of owner contact or dog details 

A change to the number of dogs kept on premise. 

 

There are many options available for dog owners to contact WDC. Visit our friendly Customer Services team at 

the WDC Queen Street Office. Write to us at PO Box 404 Te Kuiti 3941. Free phone 0800 932 4357, Fax 07-

878-7771 or email: info@waitomo.govt.nz.  

 

www.waitomo.govt.nz 
March 2016 

TREVOR WALSHAW 
 

BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

FOR SMALL BUILDING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE 

 

REPLACE BROKEN WINDOWS & GLASS 

DOOR LOCKS, RANCHSLIDER WHEELS & LOCKS 

WILL TRY FIXING MOST THINGS. 

PH/FAX (06)7529813 

P & J MANSON CONSTRUCTION 

 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL CONSTRUCTION AND BUILDING 

NEEDS IN THE TAINUI AREA 

EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS, DECKS, FENCES, 

   RETAINING WALLS REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE 

Licensed Building Practitioner 

           No job too big or too small 
        PETER & JENNY MANSON  PH 06 752 9045 

 

 

 

From your Councillor 

 

At the meeting on 9 February, a suggestion was again made, that a large water tank should be installed to collect rain water off 

the Hall roof, to supply the public toilets. I’ve discussed this with our Water supply staff, and the first point raised was that 

members of the public fill drink bottles from the taps in the toilets, so the water has to be of a potable standard. The tap lines 

and the toilet lines are all plumbed into the same supply line, and they can’t be cheaply separated, therefore the rainwater 

supply would have to be treated to potable standard. 

All the fittings in the toilets are designed to function at ‘mains pressure’, so a rainwater tank would require a pumping system, 

with attendant operating costs, to function as required. 

 

The intermittent, and unpredictable rainfall in Mokau, would mean that augmentation from the mains supply would be required 

anyway at some times of the year. 

 

The summation of the analysis is that for a public service provider, rain water collection, in this instance, is not a feasible 

option. 

While on water, I have to advise that the Mokau Water Supply has been suffering from low levels in the upper dams, causing 

water quality issues. Samples have been taken daily to ensure a safe water supply is maintained, though unfortunately the 

aesthetic quality has been affected. Good rain should help alleviate the situation. 

 

Also from my January meeting, I had some discussions with a couple from the Thames area that have recently purchased in 

Mokau, but I failed to get their names or contact details. Could they please get in touch with me when they’re able to.  

 

Phil Brodie 

Rural Ward Councillor 

Ph; 07 8778033 

Email; brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz 

mailto:info@waitomo.govt.nz


MOKAU RIVER TOURS DVD - $25 

15 minute snapshot of the Mokau River 

Ian Whittaker gives a commentary of the River past 

and present 

  

Phone: 06 752 9036 or 0800 66 52 82 

DOCTOR VISITS IN MOKAU 

 

The Waitara Health Centre holds fortnightly Doctor Clinics at 

 ST JOHN STATION, MOKAU 
 

Tuesdays 1st 15th & 29th March 

9am - 11.16am 

 

Dr Chris Morrison will be in attendance. 

For Appointments please 

Phone Waitara Health Centre 

06 754 8119 

Please state that you would like an appointment at Mokau. 

For Registered patients of Waitara Health Centre 

Sorry NO EFTPOS 

 MOKAU RIVER TOURS 

SAILING MARCH 2016 

PHONE 067529036 

MUSEUM HOURS 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. daily  

except Christmas Day & Good Friday 

Fax & Internet available 

Mokau Museum welcomes new part-time staff member 

Amanda Griffin (post-grad Diploma in Museum Studies).  

Amanda has been employed to begin the process of 

digitally cataloguing our entire collection.  We are lucky to 

have you on our team Amanda.  Welcome to weekends in 

Mokau. 

ART EXHIBITION: Logan Hermanns Photography.  
Logan is exhibiting at Mokau Museum during Feb/March. 

Go to https://logan-hermanns.squarespace.com/ to view 

Logan’s exciting pieces.  Be quick – they are selling fast. 

“Heritage Rescue” the TV series featuring Mokau Museum 

will be screening on Choice TV late July.  Pop in to the 

museum to see the stunning result of one week’s 

makeover.  Better still, consider volunteering for a 3-hour 

slot once a week.  Join the team – the museum is an 

exciting, vibrant place in which to work.  Phone the 

secretary, Jan Brown on 7525995 or 027 476 9697. 

Girl Guide Biscuits 

These yummy treats are for sale for a limited 

time. Available in plain, mini and chocolate 

Ph Mary Elizabeth Hagenson on 022 1099660. 

                                    
                                    Baptism? First Communion?        
                                    Been a while since you’ve  
                                             been to Church? 

 

 

Our Lady of the Wayside community welcomes you. 

Information about First Communion for children 

coming up soon: 

           Please phone Mary Elizabeth Hagenson 

on 022 109 9660 or email 

maryelizabeth@hagenson.com 

 

 

https://logan-hermanns.squarespace.com/
mailto:maryelizabeth@hagenson.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

YOUR LOCAL MAF APPROVED  

HOME KILL SERVICE 

BEEF SLAUGHTER:              Steak cuts. Mince-. Roasts 

           Corned meat. Sausages. 

PIG SLAUGHTER:          Processed ham Pickled pork.  

             Bacon. Ham on bone. Meat cuts. 

MUTTON SLAUGHTER:       Free flow frozen Chops 

            Roasts. Stews.   

VENISON, BEEF, PORK        Sausages—Saveloys—Luncheon 

OR MUTTON:                          or Mince patties 

We can supply half sides of beef,  

Whole hogget or pork at ex works prices 

Graham & Gloria Putt Ph: (06) 752 9844 

EARTHMOVING AND CARTAGE 

CHRIS WISE 

 

CONTRACTING LTD 

 

“Your first choice for rural contracting services” 
14 Tonne Digger:    Transporter. 
Six wheeler tip truck & trailer.  

Rubble* builders mix* drainage stone* landscaping stone* 
limestone chip* topsoil* compost and rocks* 

Metal sales over 4m3 can be delivered or buy from our yard. 
PHONE/FAX: (06)7529710. EMAIL: 

 

wise5@clear.net.nz 

OPENING OF ST JOHN TAINUI STATION IN MOKAU 

 

Saturday 13th February saw the opening and dedication service take place for the new St John Tainui (Mokau) station. The 

service was facilitated by Rex Wheeler who is both a Knight of the Order and member of the Regional Trust Board.  

 

Located on North Street in Mokau, the new centre was looking worth every bit of it’s  $500,000 price tag. Close to 100 people 

attended the ceremony. The weather played it’s part with a beautiful clear day, meaning outdoor seating for the guests, who 

heard from a range of speakers including Taranaki MP Barbara Kuriger, Territorial Manager Mark Frederick and Team Leader 

Lynette Adams.  

 

Fundraising and building of the new facility has been underway for over three years and represents a vast improvement for the 

team from the previous station which lacked not only proper parking, but also running water and access to toilets. The centre 

incorporates an ambulance station, sleeping rooms, kitchen area and Doctors/Nurses offices giving the community access to a 

visiting doctor every two weeks as well as strengthening our valued ambulance service. 

 



Bishop visits Mokau 

Bishop Charles Drennan of the Palmerston Diocese recently visited Mokau (the 

northern most town of his extensive Diocese) to celebrate Mass for the 

community. 

 It was a glorious day and Bishop Charles joked: “if Moses had come to Mokau 

he would have described it as the land of flowing milk, honey and whitebait”.  

Commenting on his visit Bishop Charles said he was delighted to see so many 

children and teenagers at Church. He also noted: “everybody knows each other 

by name which is a great strength of small communities”. 

Bishop Charles said “Our Lady of the Wayside Church sits in the heart of the 

town and so I hope people feel our doors are open for everyone”.  Soon, first 

communion for children will take place in the community with a few 

preparation sessions. Families interested in this (or baptism) are welcome to 

phone Mary Elizabeth Hagenson on 022 1099660.   

 


